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HIGH SCHOOL MEMORIES 
 I thought I’d tell you about some of my high 
school classes because they might have been a little 
different from yours. The first I’ll mention is Mr. 
Cooper’s biology class. While I didn’t care much 
for dissecting frogs and their smell, I really hated it 
when Mr. Cooper insisted that in order to pass his 
course, we had to let a live snake pass through our 
hands! Ugh! I can still feel the slimy thing! If it 
enjoyed my hands, I didn’t. Nor did it endear me to 
Mr. Cooper! 
 Then there was Miss Joslin’s speech class. Why 
I enrolled it I don’t know. Maybe I thought it would 
do me some good - & it did! There was a little 
platform in front of the class that when called on we 
had to get on. Being naturally shy, I hated to get on 
that platform. Once we had to recite a poem we’d 
memorized, then we had to make up talks 
sometimes on an assigned topic, sometimes one of 
our own choice. 
 At first the length of time for our talks was 
maybe a minute or two, then as the year progressed 
so did the time for our talks. I was always glad if I 
was saved by the bell! But you know, that was the 
most useful class I ever had because it taught me not 
to be afraid of an audience. It came in handy later as 
I became president of various organizations & even 
here at Sparks Inn where I’ve given several book 
reviews & gave talks on the First Ladies of the 
White House (from a book I’d borrowed) & later 
some of Paul Harvey’s “The Rest of the Story.” 

 I took French for four years with Mademoiselle 
Naye as teacher. She was a pretty blond from Nice, 
Franc & smells so-o-o good! I loved the language & 
made excellent grades. I learned to read books in 
French, but I’ve forgotten most of it, unfortunately. 
But I’m pleased when I run across a word of phrase 
in some book I’m reading & find I can translate it! 
 There was Mr. Watson’s social studies class. 
We were all assigned a living senator’s name & 
discussed the issues of the day. Newspapers were 
our texts. I was Senator Borah from Idaho. As 
Senator Borah, I think I enjoyed listening to the 
others as they’d get into hot debates rather than 
participating. 
 There were of course other classes more or less 
routine, but the last I’ll mention was journalism. 
There we learned to write for our school’s weekly. I 
loved to see the articles I’d written put in print, & I 
covered all kinds of stories from human interest to 
sports events. But the most fascinating event I was 
pleased to cover came in my senior year.  A friend 
& I were assigned to go to the little historic town of 
New Harmony on the Wabash to write a feature 
article on its environs & history. What a lovely day 
we had! We learned that it had been founded by a 
“goat load of knowledge” from Europe, men & 
women from all professions with a few skilled 
workers. We were guided happily from one historic 
building where they had conducted their business to 
another, always enjoying the shade of the beautiful 
rain trees that I’d never seen before. Of course we 
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enjoyed the cuisine of one of their favorite 
restaurants. 
 Since the initial purpose of the founders was to 
establish a more or less communistic society in 
which everyone shared alike in the work as well as 
the profits, it was doomed for failure. After all, they 
were only human. I don’t know (if I ever know) 
how long it lasted, but I remember the happy day we 
spent there. I wonder what it’s like today. Maybe 
some of you can find out! 
 Thanks for reading my memories. And may God 
richly bless each of you. 
Anne G. McKeeby 
 

FROM GYANNE 
    Mother will be 96 on April 18. She is doing fairly 
well although she is slowing down somewhat. She 
walks with the help of a 4-footed cane but still gets 
out to restaurants and plays Skip-Bo whenever she 
can get up a group. Her hearing is her biggest 
problem but if anyone would want to call, her 
number is: 1-770-306-1415 
    I know she'd love receiving cards and letters from 
her Indiana kin. Her grand children and great grands 
call her "MeMe" so we have declared all of April 
"MeMe Month".  We want to shower her with 
attention all through the month. 
   Hope you can pass this on to all on your list. 
Thanks. 
Gyanne Germano Smith 
 

FROM JO SCHLOTTMANN 
 From the Schlottmann house, things are going 
good.  Our yard is looking great, thanks to our new 
yard man.  Manfred is finally able to really work 
outside and the flowers and grass are looking so 
good.  We are looking forward to a little bit warmer 
weather where we can keep Jared Mykael outside.  
At almost three he is ready to run and have a good 
time.  His favorite thing right now is going for a ride 
in the big truck (our 18-wheeler) when it gets back 
home, and singing 'Bad Boys' to anyone who will 
listen. 
  We are in the fishing pole business.  Manfred 
has been putting together Pack's Poles (a crappie 
fiberglass fishing pole sold at Wal-marts) for 
something to do.  He has enjoyed staying busy.  
This man cannot sit, okay unless I ask him to do 
something.  Jared Mykael thinks he does no wrong 
and follows him everywhere.   
  Christopher Michael my youngest (we call him 
Mykll, which is his computer name) is flying high 

as a computer programmer and really doing great.  
Has turned out to be a great uncle for little 
"Mikey".  We are all hoping that this is the year he 
buys a new car.  He doesn't want to give up his VW 
Thing.  We are trying to coax him into getting a new 
car and just using that Thing for fun.  His company 
recently gave him a new laptop and for Christmas 
he helps Manfred pick me out a new laptop.  Mine 
has a 17 inch screen and his is much smaller, he 
says it is not fair.  Now he is setting me up with 
wireless since I have a tendency to string my 
telephone cord across the kitchen. (Drives Manfred 
crazy). 
     I am finally trying to learn the end of what I 
have been doing forever.  I have always done 
camera and video work but always relied on 
someone else to finish and edit it.  I am trying to 
learn to do a television show from start to finish and 
really enjoy it so far.  Have to back off for a while 
now though cause it is Tadpole Fishing time again.   
  Hope that everyone is all right and enjoying 
these newsletters.  Thanks Paul.  
 Jo 
 

RAY FRANCE FAMILY  
    Audrey is now a great-grandma.  Tammy's 
daughter Rachel had a daughter this morning 5 lbs 9 
oz.  She was almost a month early.  Tammy flying 
out tomorrow then she'll call Audrey with details.  
They're in Washington state - husband is in Navy. 
 

MORE FROM JO 
Wow I had just emailed my adopted son 

from church who is in the Navy right now and then I 
checked your email and find out we have another 
one. 
  Have had my hands full with Jared Mykael 
being here at my house full time right now.  Just 
better all around for him but a handful for me.   

We had the flu and I am trying to get to 
work for the first time in over a week so I think it is 
time.  Hope that you all are doing alright.  We have 
had snow so our life is complete sure did make me 
feel homesick for just a little while.  

 Love to all.  Jo 
 

HELLO FAMILY 
      I can’t believe winter is over and the reunion 
will be here before we know it. I plan on being 
there, what about you? 
  I’m going to be in E’ville the end of May to pick 
up Will so he can spend a few weeks with us.   
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 We are going to have another grandbaby! This 
will make our 4th. We have 2 boys and a girl, so it 
would be nice to have another little girl. 
  My mare had another baby this spring and it was 
a little girl. She is really pretty and this will be my 
mare’s last baby. She is 19 this year and she 
deserves a break! This was her 9th baby and last 
baby. 
  Our winter was very warm this year and we 
have the air-conditioner running way too soon. It 
looks as if summer is going to be a long and warm 
one. 
     Hope to see you all in July! 
 Paula Sue and Richard in Texas 
 

FROM LORETTA  HEYEN 
      Hello Paul:  I hope all is well with you and your 
family.  Last year I sent you a notice I was doing 
research on Joseph Swope’s wife, Sarah Francis 
Barnard Swope.  I have found much information 
through her line that goes back to King Edward III 
of England among other family names.  If anyone 
subscribing to your news letter is descended from 
this family and would like to contact me for further 
information, let them know.  
Thanks.   
 

FROM AUDRY & RAY FRANCE 
 David is back from Kuwait and back to work.  
Kerry's unit is back in the states.  He is at Ft. Knox 
for demobilization.  They drove over a million miles 
and delivered over 100,000 gallons of fuel while 
overseas.  Kevin is scheduled to come home May 
2nd.  Kerry says he doesn't care what is fixed to eat 
when he comes home as long as he has some potato 
salad.  
 We had our first great granddaughter, born Feb 
21st.   Tammy's first grandchild.  She weighed 5 lb 
9 oz. was named Hannah Annette McStay. 

 
FROM EVELYN EVANS 

 I'm still quilting this winter.  I've quilted several 
for Audrey after she embroider's the squares and 
sews them together.  Now I am working on one for 
Janice.  We go to an Amish store near Montgomery 
and purchase cheater tops.  I just follow the pattern.  
It's pretty with a purple back. 
 I spent three weeks in December in 
Massachusetts with Jean and family.  Both boys 
were swimming on the high school team.  They 
came home at 5 after practicing 1 ½ hours and 
wanted supper - hungry!!  So, I could do that. 

 Last July I had cataract surgery and then in 
October had an eye operation because the eye lashes 
on the lower lid was scratching.  It was like having a 
face lift.  It's ok now.  The end of March I'm having 
a hammer toe amputated.   
 In February I went with Janice to Chicago for 
her cataract surgery.  She had lasik surgery several 
years ago and it seems not many doctors know how 
to operate for cataracts of lasik.  We had a motel 
across from Rush Hospital with a shuttle service to 
the hospital and doctor's appointments.  The next 
day after her surgery I had to drive home.  I was 
afraid of the interstate but Janice knew how to go 
around.  She remembered the are from all her trips 
to Chicago when she was ice skating.  Now she goes 
up for appraisal meetings.  No traffic so I didn't 
mind driving. 
 Jean Haughey's  family (Evelyn Evans' 
daughter): In February the high school took a bus 
load of kids to Canada for snow boarding.  Michael 
went.  He fell and hurt his left shoulder.  The 
clavicle separated and was very painful for awhile.  
He wasn't able to compete in the regional swim 
meet.  Andrew did compete and went with the relay 
team to state.  Micahel did try out again this year for 
baseball but with his shoulder, he couldn't hit the 
ball hard enough.  Jean said he wasn't too 
disappointed.  Now he has time for his bass guitar.  
He plays in a small local band.  
At Christmas Andrew was ½" taller than his brother 
at 5'11 ½".  He's 14.  Michael is 17.  
Evelyn 
 

FROM TAMMY WHITE 
Hi everyone! 
    I just wanted to let everyone know that Hannah 
Annette McStay arrived at 12:34 am on Saturday, 
February 21, 2004.  She was 5 pounds, 9 ounces.  
She was 5 weeks early, but doing ok.  She had to 
stay at the hospital in the NICU for a week after 
Rachel came home. Amy and I flew out to Seattle 
(Rachel and Hugh live in Arlington, 
Washington...about 40 miles north of Seattle) 
Sunday the 22nd.  We were there for almost 2 
weeks.  It was great to see my first grandchild. 
Hope everyone is doing well. 
Love, Tammy~ 
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HELLO FROM THE GREAT AND 
WONDERFUL LAND OF INDIANA!!!!!!!!!  
YAHOOOOO!!!!!!!!!! 
      Mom and Pops brought me home just this 
morning from Ft. Knox.  We flew in  
last Monday (March 22) and Tuesday (March 23) 
and started our out processing on wed and finished 
this morning.  I am now on terminal leave until 11 
May.  Let me tell you, it was very hectic and 
demanding.  BUT, we did not care as we were home 
in the USA.  
     LOVE TO ALL: 
YOUR (chose one that fits); Brother, Nephew, 
Cousin, Uncle (&Great-Uncle), Co-Worker, and 
most important C.L.B. 
Kerry France 
 
Posted on Sun, Dec. 28, 2003 
Class uses Wright centennial to illustrate 
wonders of flight. 
By Susan Weidener Inquirer Suburban Staff 

At 10:35 a.m. on Dec. 17 - the exact moment 
when, 100 years before, the Wright brothers had 
been borne aloft and sustained flight along the 
windswept sands of Kitty Hawk - Merion 
Elementary School teacher Penny Glackman called 
for "a moment of thought." 

Her third-grade students, wearing red, white and 
black T-shirts that read From Kitty Hawk to Mars - 
1903 to 2003, paused to reflect. 

On this day, as the nation watched a 
reenactment in the wind and rain pummeling the 
beaches of North Carolina, the children had traveled 
on a cold and rainy day to the American Helicopter 
Museum in West Chester. 

There, 45 students from two third-grade classes 
had gone to get a hands-on experience in "piloting" 
a helicopter. They pulled on levers and pushed foot 
pedals in the cockpit as a museum guide pushed the 
tail of the copter up and down to give it movement. 

The trip was the culmination of an eight-week 
course of study at Merion Elementary called "The 
Wright Stuff," celebrating aviation's past and 
studying the possibilities for the future. 

"It's amazing that so much has happened in 100 
years," said Emma Phillips, 9, of Bala Cynwyd. 

Chimed in Jessica Solomon, 9, of Merion: 
"People thought they were dingbatters... they were 
crazy," she said of how Orville and Wilbur Wright 
were viewed in their day. 

Merion Elementary has been working in 
conjunction with NASA and affiliates of the U.S. 

Department of Education to provide a course of 
study on the first centennial of flight. Glackman has 
cultivated a relationship with NASA scientists over 
the years, and she had her students participate in 
online chats with NASA scientists and astronauts. 

The school also used the U.S. Centennial of 
Flight Commission's Web site at 
www.centennialofflight.gov, which provides 
resources and learning guides to inspire students 
through the story of the Wright brothers to become 
the next generation of inventors, aviators, engineers 
and scientists. 

At the Merion school, the children have been 
reading biographies of the Wright brothers and 
building models of the Saturn V rocket and space 
stations; they even flew a replica of the original 
1903 Wright Flyer. 

"Our model flew for five seconds and went 
about 13 feet. We considered that this was pretty 
successful," Glackman said of the plastic and 
Styrofoam replica powered by batteries and rubber 
bands. The replica had been purchased at the 
Franklin Museum. 

Studies also have ranged from the exploration of 
Mars to a field trip to the Kimmel Center. A concert 
by the Philadelphia Orchestra was meant to inspire 
musically and create a feeling of flight, Glackman 
said. 
"Students used graphs provided by the U.S. 
Centennial of Flight Commission for the last 10 
years at Kitty Hawk to help forecast what the 
weather would be like today," Glackman said at the 
American Helicopter Museum. Merion was one of 
460 schools across the nation working on the 
weather-forecast project. 

The helicopter museum, which opened in 1996, 
is the nation's first museum devoted to rotary-wing 
aircraft. 

Glackman said she would continue the study of 
space and science next month when spacecraft is 
expected to land on Mars. The class will be 
borrowing a lunar sample disk from NASA, with 
specimens of moon rocks and soil embedded in a 
Plexiglas disk. 

"I hope the children have learned some of the 
science and the ingenuity behind aviation," 
Glackman said. 

"I also hope they have learned that, ultimately, 
success takes perseverance, the kind of perseverance 
shown by the Wright brothers." 
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EROM RIGGS’S  
    I know you don’t get much from the Riggs 
family. Floyd is doing well but can’t see well.  
Becky oldest is getting married in Connecticut on 
the 24th of April Roger will be singing.  I have had 
both knees replaced the middle of February.  Rest of 
family doing o.k. 
                      Ross Riggs 
 

FROM SARAH SOSBE 
 Teaching has turned out to be a fantastic 
experience! I have created wonderful friendships 
with my students and fellow teachers. Currently, we 
have just completed third term and my students are 
gearing up for their city and state exams, and of 
course for graduation. My 7th graders completed 
research papers and presentations, which went over 
quite well. My 8th graders completed editorials and 
were even honored with a special visit from a 
Vogue editor, during the principal for a day 
program. The editor spoke with the kids and talked 
to them about the journalism industry and creating 
the magazine.  

Besides teaching, I am also completing a 
masters program at Fordham University. The classes 
are interesting and I really like the school. I have 
decided this is probably where I will attend law 
school. I will continue to take classes this summer 
while also teaching summer school to make some 
extra money. 
Despite the craziness of teaching and going to 
school I have been able to have some further 
adventures here in New York City. I was invited to 
a City Council function, where I was able to meet 
Hilary Clinton - a HUGE event for me! I'm 
becoming a hugh jazz connesiour out here, I've been 
to Birdland (Charlie Parkers club) and seen Winston 
Marsaleis and Harry Connick Jr - a wonderful show. 
A good friend from college came out during my 
winter break (yes we have winter and spring break 
out here - but we are in school until the end of June) 
and we explored the city as no tourists could. We 
went to the Statue of Liberty, saw the taping of a 
show, hung outside of the MTV studios while 
Rubben Stoddard performed on TRL, was an 
audience member during a taping of Tough Crowd, 
and met Nelly Furtado outside of the David 
Letterman studios. I can completely understand 
what they mean when they say the city that never 
sleeps! Broadway shows are becoming an addiction. 
My mother, Kathryn Sosbe, came for a weekend and 
we saw The Lion King, a few weeks later I went to 

the Producers, and recently I viewed Bombay 
Dreams. All excellent shows! 
Currently, I am on my spring break and am heading 
to Florida with my mother and Victor. It will be fun 
to sit in the sun and relax. In May, we head back to 
Colorado to watch my little sister, Laura, graduate 
from Colorado State University. We are all very 
proud her and excited to watch her recieve her 
diploma. 

I hope all is well with everyone and I look 
forward to reading your news! 

(Paul: I just wanted to say thank you so much 
for doing this for the family. I know it must take a 
lot of time and work, but it is greatly appreciated!) 
Sarah Sosbe 
 

FROM PAUL SWOPE 
 Well I keep on all of the Swopes to get me 
something for the news letter so I guess I better put 
something in about myself.  
 Have been well, no problems that about 30 less 
years wouldn’t fix. Still trying to date and keep 
busy, living alone is not what I like. 
 Keeping up some web sites, of course the 
Swope site and some others. Been keeping up the 
McCutchanville Church site, McCutchanville 
School site, Reitz 1946 site, and two different Coast 
Guard Auxiliary sites. 
 Also have been serving on the McCutchanville 
Church Building Committee. Yes the church now 
has plans for a new Sanctuary. I hope to have the 
new plans on the web site soon.  
 Candy is still doing well, keeps me in line. 
 That’s about it from here. 
Paul 
 

FROM MONTANA 
 Spring is in the air, but snow is still around us.  
The calves are on the ground and in some places 
you see a whole lot of black spots or white faces.  
The hillsides and valleys are full of baby calves.  
They are adorable.  It is one of my favorite times of 
the year.   
    The whole family is doing great and growing 
fast.  We are once again planning a Kramer reunion 
August 20th.  Jack and I just returned from going to 
the PBR (Professional Bull Riding) in Billings 
Montana.  It is something that Jack and I follow 
faithfully and it was great!  We really enjoyed it and 
hope to return if the opportunity arises.  
   The camper it out, the cover off, and it will soon 
be time to take off again.  We are planning a trip to 
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Colorado to attend Laura's (Granddaughter of 
Marjorie Hart) graduation from college.  It will be 
our first long trip with the camper and while excited, 
we are a bit nervous about it too.  
   Work goes on and the family continues to grow.  
Jackie our granddaughter will receive her Masters in 
May.  Justin, our grandson, should be finished with 
special training (Army) in June.  We are hoping that 
his next station will be here in the states and not 
overseas again.  Our son John, (Airforce reserves) 
will be going overseas to Bagdad in July.  We are 
unsure of the time he will be there.   Our 
Granddaughter Michelle and her husband Eric are 
building a new log home in Maine.  Tiffany and 
Meagan (granddaughters) will graduate this spring 
from High School. 
    Another granddaughter Petra is learning to barrel 
race and hopes to talk her parents into a horse! 
Grandchildren Bradley, Amanda, Jody, Amy and 
Chad are ready for summer vacation.  Erin is 
attending the University of Montana. Megan likes to 
play and Jackson enjoys snowshoeing and skiing 
while Tanner likes to climb anything he can get 
away with.  He is at that 2 stage!.....  Shannone and 
K.C. just returned from Las Vegas over a long 
weekend.  A well deserved time away.   As you can 
see, our family is large and quite busy and we smile. 
  We hope that your families are well and happy and 
enjoy reading your news each time.   
Mary Kramer 
 
 

FROM THE EDITOR 
2004 Swope Reunion  

 As shown in the headline, the reunion will be on 
Saturday this year. A few of us thought we might try 
a Saturday to see if it would help attendance.  SO, 
mark your calendars, the next Swope reunion 
will be Saturday 17 July 2004. 
 We will start assembling at 11am and sit to eat 
at 12 noon.  
 As always this will be a carry in dinner. Bring 
your favorite food to share, and your own table 
ware. There will be ice tea and lemonade available. 
If you wish something else to drink you may bring it 
along.  
 Those that set up the reunion are always open to 
ideas for a place and day. So far the McCutchanville 
Church seems to be the most centrally located and 
the price is right. There were some other places 
suggested but the biggest problems were cost and 

the more popular places have to be reserved more 
than a year ahead of time.   
 See you all Saturday 17 July!!! 
 

Oakhill Cemetery 
 As reported last time, the new stones are in 
place at Oakhill Cemetery to mark our ancestor’s 
graves. We think you will be happy with them when 
you go and look. Nancy is still trying to get a bronze 
marker for A. A. Swope for his serving and getting 
wounded in the Civil war. 

 
 It is shown under his name about the Civil war 
but it is hard to see in this photo.  

 
 There are more pictures of the stones on the 
Swope web site, www.swopes.org.  
 

Mail Address 
 There is a page with U.S. Mail address included 
in this News Letter. If there are any changes or 
additions let me know. 
The next news letter will be after the reunion. 
Publishing date early August.   
 

Cost Accounting 
 There is also a page included in the News Letter 
for the cost accounting of the reunions and printing. 
 

Email Address 
 If you have an email address that is not on the 
email address list please get it to me. I send out the 
email list by email and if you do not get the list then 
I don’t have your email address. 
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        SWOPE NEWS LETTER MAILING LIST          Revised Monday, April 05, 2004
No Name Address CityStZip 

 -------------MAYME              SWOPE HENRY--------  
1. Hank & Helen Henry 7610 Shore Acres Dr. Olympia, WA 98506 
2. Hugh & Marjory Henry 2741 N. Salisbury #1203 W. Lafayette, IN 47906 
3. Jeriyn Dille 41 Critter Crossing Port Angeles, WA 98303 
4. Jana Maples 14429 Iraquois Ave Largo, FL 33774 
5. Joetta Senour 5193 Burning Tree Rd Kalamazoo, MI 49009 
6. Judith Rezendes 2119 Spring Lake Dr. Martinez, CA 94553 
 --------------------RALPH               H.  SWOPE  
7. Harlan & Kitty Swope 803 Cardinal Drive Evansville, IN 47711 
8. Kathy Speicher 1303 Mary Street Evansville, IN 47710 
9. Margaret Swope 2916 N. Bedford Evansville, IN 47711 
10. Ted & Penny Glackman 517 E. Spring Ave. Ardmore, PA 19003 
11. Nancy & Gene Glackman 10122 S.E. Browning Rd. Evansville, IN 47725 
12. Paul G. Swope 9737 Clippinger Road Evansville, IN 47725 
13. John  Swope P.O. Box 18041 Evansville, IN 47719-1041 
14. Dave & Karen Ann Dunbar 13324 Darmstadt Rd Evansville, IN 47725 
15. Vicki & Ronnie Nobles 111 Bedford’s Bend Gun Barrel City, TX 75147 
16. Paula Sue Swope & Richard Ratley 11691 C.R. 1200. Malakoff, TX 75148 
17. Grace Swope 2100 Jefferson Ave. Evansville, IN 47714 
18. Meg Glackman 412 Hazelwood Dr Smyrna, TN 37167-3006 
 ------------------ELNORA           SWOPE FRANCE  
19. Curtis & Ruth France 11235 Pocahontas Road Marine, IL 62061 
20. Lawrence France 8918 Whetstone Road Evansville, IN 47725 
21. Evelyn Evans 8640 E. CR 200 N Otwell, IN 47564 
22. Evelyn France 8924 Whetstone Road Evansville, IN 47725 
23. Lois France 2510 Glen Hill Drive Indianapolis, IN 46240 
24. Tammy White RR# 2 Box 104-D Oldmans Cr R Swedesboro, NJ 08085 
25. Ray & Audrey France 1592 N. County Rd. 900 E. Otwell, IN 47564 
26. Janice Evans 1406 North Saint James Blvd Evansville, IN 47711 
27. Mitchell & Denise France 17216 Cambridge Grove Drive Huntersville, NC 28078 
 -------------------LAURA            SWOPE McCUTCHAN  
28. Doris Dauble 2285 State Rd. 580 Apt. 304 Clear Water, FL 33763 
29. Marcia M. McCutchan P.O. Box 816 Mt. Vernon, IN 47620 
30. Jane McCutchan 5737 Tribby Lane Evansville, IN 47710-4311 
31. Jack & Mary Kramer 21315 Mullan Road Frenchtown, MT 59834 
32. Neil & Judy McCutchan 1740 Terry Cir. NE Winter Haven, FL 33881 
33. Ross & Joyce McCutchan 5324 Sparton Dr Evansville, IN 47720 
34. Jo Sosbe Schlottmann 2857 W. Moonlight Drive Robinson, TX 76706 
35. Kathryn Gale Sosbe 610 N. Swarthmore Ave Ridley Park, PA 19078 
36. Sarah Sosbe  M.S. 391/Angelo Patri 2225 Webster Ave Bronx, NY 10457 
 ---------------KATHRYN            SWOPE RIGGS---------  
37. Floyd & Lois Riggs 13940 Petersburgh Road Evansville, IN 47725 
38. Richard & Jeanine Riggs 13701 Petersburgh Road Evansville, IN 47725 
39. Ross & Mae Riggs 642 N. 200W Danville, IN 46122 
 ---------------ALICE        SWOPE COOKSEY------------  
40. Kendal Cooksey 560 Fair Hill Road Libertyville,IL 60048 
41. Randyl Cooksey 914 N. Sheridan Road Peoria, IL 61606 
42. Steven Cooksey 501 Louden Winchester, VA 22601 
 -------------           ---ISABEL        SWOPE GERMANO    McKEEBY------  
43. Isabel McKeeby 7290 Lester Rd. Apt. E49 Union City, GA 30291-2324 
44. Don & Sara Germano 435 Dix Lee Dr. Fairburn, GA 30213-3613 
45. Cindy Bibliowicz 257 SW 159th Lane Sunrise, FL 33326 
46. Kelly Meahl 11025 Lake Katherine Cir Clermont, FL 34711-5005 
47. Rev Brian & Patricia Germano 90 Mission Hills Drive Cartersville, GA 30120 
48. William & Amy Tice 3004 Bransford Rd. Augusta, GA 30909 
49. Gyanne & Charles Smith 5019 Brighton Dr. Jacksonville, FL 32217-4816 
 -----------------------COUSINS------ ----------  
50. Edith Young Bonner 610 Annavista Anna, IL 62906 
51. Robert & Lovye Young 1300 Hathaway Evansville, IN 47712 
52. Ruth Schellhase 1925 E. Gum Street Evansville, IN 47714 
53. Loretta Marie Heyen 2447 South 8th Street Terre Haute, IN  
54. Autumn Swope Taylor 6 Rollingwood Lane Sandy, UT 84092-4803 
55. Nancy Swope Smith R.D. 3 Box 234 Tyrone, PA 16686 
56. Debbie Webster 5689 Keymar Dr. San Jose, CA 95123-3416 
57. Sandy Wahl Owen 5365 Mission Circle Granbury, TX 76049 
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ACCOUNTING from 7 July 2003 SWOPE REUNION   
(Physical year starts with the reunion.) 
Cash Brought Forward from 2002 $144.96  
Date Item Who Spent   Amount    
  Ice Church Ice Mach     
  Roll Table Cover Paul Check #7  $      (12.19)   
  Glue Pen, Name Badge, Tape stock     
  Cups stock     
  Streamers stock     
  Napkins stock     
  Plastic Forks & Knives stock     
  Lemonade & Tea Nancy donated    
  Paper Plates & Bowls stock     
  Decorations Nancy donated    
 7/7/03 Church for Meeting Hall Check #6 ($50.00)   
          
          
          
 Aug-03 60 News letters 9 pages Paul Check #7 ($51.09)   
  Mailer and 57 stamps       
          
          
 Dec-03 57 News letters 9 pages & mailer Paul Check #501 ($48.11)   
  53 stamps       
          
 Apr-04 Budget   ($51.00)   
          
          
  News letter budget       
  set on 9 pages @ 5c       
  and a 37c stamp=82c each       
  X 62 = $50.84       
          
    Total Budget ($212.39) ($212.39) 
    Donations from reunion 2003 $165.00  
    Donations Since reunion   $40.00  
    Forward from grave stone account    $692.60  
              Balance   $830.17  
            Cash Available For 2004 $830.17  
 Reunion checking account stands at $881.17   

 


